
CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

October 14, 2019 

NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO INITIAL STATEMENT OF REASONS 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8, subdivision (c), and section 
44 of Title 1 of the California Code of Regulations, the Department of Justice (the 
“Department”) is providing notice of changes made to the Initial Statement of Reasons posted on 
its website on September 21, 2018 in connection with the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 
Action (Register 2018, No. Z-2018-0911-05) and the proposed adoption of regulations 
implementing the automated California Pawn and Secondhand Dealer System (CAPSS). 

The changes provide more information regarding the initial and renewal license fees referenced 
in the proposed CAPSS regulations.  A copy of a supplement to the Initial Statement of Reasons 
is attached to this notice.  A copy of the proposed CAPSS regulations relating to the fees, as 
subsequently amended on June 3, 2019, are also attached to this notice.  The proposed 
regulations have been renumbered due to section availability. 

If you have any comments regarding the proposed fees, the Department will accept written 
comments between October 15 and October 30, 2019.  All written comments must be submitted 
to the Department no later 5:00 p.m. on October 30, 2019 and addressed to: 

Vickie Beatty 
California Department of Justice 
Bureau of Criminal Identification and Investigative Services 
4949 Broadway 
Sacramento, CA 95820 
Email: CAPSSpublichearing@doj.ca.gov 
 
Or 

Darcee Jouganatos 
California Department of Justice 
Bureau of Criminal Identification and Investigative Services 
4949 Broadway 
Sacramento, CA 95820 
Email: CAPSSpublichearing@doj.ca.gov 
 
All written comments received by October 30, 2019, which pertain to the proposed fees will be 
reviewed and responded to by the Department’s staff as part of the compilation of the 
rulemaking file.  Please limit your comments to the proposed fees. 
 
The Department has the original version of the Initial Statement of Reasons and the regulations, 
and other material related to the proposed action.  The contact person identified in this notice 
shall, upon request, make these documents available to the public.  Document relating to this 
rulemaking are also available on the Department’s website at https://oag.ca.gov/bciis/regs. 
 


